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Admin of Justice, 
Alcohol & Drug Studies 

 
ADMIN OF JUSTICE PROGRAM 

The IV Press published a 
story on IVC’s AJ program.  
Instructor Kelli Florman 
stated that the AJ degree gives 
students a rounded knowledge 
about the field and may lead 
to higher pay and quicker 
promotions.  The article said 
the CA Dept. of Corrections 
employs more peace officers 
than other law enforcement 
agencies in the nation. 

 
 

Business 
 

OFFICE TECHNOLOGIES 
The Business Division 
honored 20 students receiving 
certificates and degrees in 
Office Technologies at a 
breakfast celebration in June. 

 

SCHOLARSHIP WINNER 
Elizabeth Portales just 
graduated with a degree in 
Business Administration.  She 
received the Business 
Division Award.  She also 
won the Hutchinson 
Bloodgood Accounting 
Scholarship and was offered 
an internship with the firm. 
 

 
 

CIS 
A new networking course will 
be offered in the Fall 07.  The 
growing business base in 
Imperial Valley has increased 
job opportunities in the area 
of information technology. 

 
Child, Family, and 

Consumer Sciences 
 

PRESCHOOL & INFANT 
TODDLER CENTER 

Preschool and Infant Toddler 
Center services are available 
for IVC students (restrictions 
apply).  Call 355-6232 for 
more information. 

Industrial Technology 
 

BUILDING CONSTRUCTION 

 
A Building Construction class 
poured concrete as part of a 
lab project that will be used in 
the Industrial Technology 
Division.  Students got hands-
on experience in learning 
methods of pouring and 
finishing concrete. 

 
AIR-CONDITIONING  

AND REFRIGERATION 
The ACR Dept. acquired an 
updated refrigeration lab 
simulator.  It will be 
integrated in the students’ 
training for hands-on 
experience. 

 



Nursing, Health, & EMS 
 

ASSOC. DEAN OF NURSING 
Kathy Berry has been hired as 
the IVC Vice-President of 
Academic Services.  She has 
done an excellent job as 
Assoc. Dean of Nursing and 
she will be missed in the 
division.  But we welcome 
her in this new position and 
wish her the best. 

 
Apprenticeships 

 
SPRING 2007 

36 apprentices completed 
Electrical Trades 
apprenticeship courses this 
semester (spring 2007).  We 
are expecting over 40 
apprentices this fall 2007. 
 

Community Outreach 
 

BUSINESS SHOWCASE 
The Business Showcase was 
held on January 18th  and was 
well-represented by various 
IVC employees from different 
departments.  Thanks to all 
who volunteered to provide 
information to the public! 

 
MID-WINTER FAIR 

 

The Mid-Winter Fair was 
held from March 2nd-11th.  We 
would like to thank all of the 
employees who volunteered 
their time and efforts at the 
IVC booth. 

 
APPLIED SCIENCES EXPO 

 
 
The Applied Sciences Expo 
was held on April 26th.  We 
had over 65 presenters, 
including representatives 
from various industrial 
technology companies, law 
enforcement agencies, and 
medical organizations.  Many 
local schools brought more 
than 1200 students to attend 
this event as a fieldtrip.  
Students were able to get a 
glimpse of numerous career 
opportunities that they might 
not have thought of 
previously.  Our presenters 
did a great job meeting our 
goal of communicating that 
“an investment in education is 
an investment in success.” 

 

Other News  
 

MULTIPLE GENERATIONS 
WORKSHOP 

Gonzalo Huerta organized a 
workshop called “Multiple 
Generations in the Teaching 
and Learning Environment 
and Curriculum Development 
and Implementation to 
Accommodate Generational 
Insights and Generational 
Dynamics.”  He spoke on 
generational differences and 
on how they influence 
teaching, learning, and 
curriculum development. 
 

NEW BABIES 
Joe Espinoza is now the proud 
father of a baby girl, Itzel, 
who was born in February.  
Congratulations, Joe!!! 
 
Frances Arce-Gomez had her 
second baby boy, Josiah, on 
May 15th.  Congratulations, 
Frances!!! 

 
Important Dates  

 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

June 18, 2007 
Fist day of Summer Session. 

 
July 4, 2007 

Independence Day Holiday. 
 

CONTACT INFO 
Email: appsci@imperial.edu 

Tel. 355-6217, Fax: 355-2663 
 

www.imperial.edu/applied_sciences 
 

 


